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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE KANSAS 2000 COMMITTEE.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kenny Wilk at 1:30 p.m. on March 6, 2000 in Room 526-S of
the Capitol.

All members were present except:

Committee staff present: Leah Robinson, Legislative Research Department
Jim Wilson, Revisor of Statutes
Janet Mosser, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee:
Peggy Hanna, Office of the State Treasurer 
Representative Tony Powell
Representative Jim Garner
Mark Behrens, Crowell & Moring, LLP
Robert Levy, Cato Institute
Paul Davis, Kansas Bar Association
Mike Rees, Chief Counsel, Kansas Department of Transportation

Others attending: See attached list.

Chairperson Wilk opened the hearing on SB 460 - Office of state treasurer, designating certain positions
in the unclassified service.

The fiscal note was distributed.

Peggy Hanna, Office of the State Treasurer, proponent, was recognized to address the committee (Attachment
1).

Questions and discussion followed testimony.

Chairperson Wilk closed the hearing on SB 460.

Chairperson Wilk opened the hearing on HB 3006 - Private attorney retention sunshine act.

The fiscal note was distributed.

Representative Tony Powell, proponent, was recognized to address the committee (Attachment 2).

Representative Jim Garner, proponent, was recognized to address the committee (Attachment 3).

Mark Behrens, Crowell & Moring, LLP, proponent, was recognized to address the committee (Attachment 4).

Robert Levy, Cato Institute, proponent, was recognized to address the committee (Attachment 5).

Paul Davis, Kansas Bar Association, opponent, was recognized to address the committee (Attachment 6).

Mike Rees, Chief Counsel, Kansas Department of Transportation, opponent, was recognized to address the
committee (Attachment 7).

Questions and discussion followed testimony.

Chairperson Wilk closed the hearing on HB 3006.

Chairperson Wilk announced that the Subcommittee on Defined Contribution Plan Legislation will meet on
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Tuesday (March 7) at 1:30 p.m. in Room 526-S.
 

Chairperson Wilk adjourned the meeting at 3:18 p.m.

The next meeting of the full committee is scheduled for March 8, 2000.  


